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35)

f)

9)

Should the land at City Park employment area be defined as open land?

Welwyn Hatfield Response

Land at City Park lies within the designated employment area EA1 (Welwyn Garden
City Employment Area) as listed in Policy SADM10.

UOL80 Herns Wood/Disused Railway Line is located behind Knella Road (partly
within and partly outside employment area EA1). Planning permission was granted
on appeal on 31/10/2013 for the construction of a B2/B8 unit with offices and car
parking on a small part of the UOL. Whilst reserved matters for the permission were
approved in January 2017, to date, construction has not taken place and the site
remains open.

A representation has been made in relation to part of this area of designated Urban
Open Land (UOL) seeking the removal of all of the land to the rear of Unit D from the
UOL designation in the Plan.

The Council considers that this area of open space forms an important link between
the designated employment area and the nearby residential area. A definitive Public
Right of Way (Welwyn Garden City 010) runs through the UOL, partially along the
line of the disused railway line, linking Watchmead with Bridge Road East. The land
is important as it forms part of a green chain running through the urban area. The site
has been reasonably landscaped and is used for recreational purposes.

In their appeal statement for the construction of the B2/B8 unit with offices, the
appellant recognised the important function of the UOL as a green corridor stating
that:

“The development has been carefully sited to ensure that it will not be detrimental to
the function of the Urban Open Land as an essentially open area. The site is subject
to an Urban Open Land designation, the purpose of which was not to prevent
development but to ensure that the value and primary function of the land as a green
corridor would be maintained. The development proposals include the re-provision of
the bridleway and permissive path and would enhance the primary function of the
UOL, which is to provide a link between the residential and employment areas, in
accordance with Policy OS1 of the Welwyn Hatfield District Plan (2005).”

It is possible that the planning permission may never be implemented and that the
approved development will not be constructed.

It is the view of the Council that there is no justification to remove part of the UOL
designation (as shown in purple on the attached plan) to the rear of Unit D City Park,
Watchmead, as this land still meets the criteria for designation as set out in
paragraph 12.19 of the Welwyn Hatfield Local Plan submission document 2016 by
contributing to a wider green chain in the local area (criteria iii.) and by its use for
recreation (criteria iv.).
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